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Dr. Price opened the meeting and introduced BISD Board Member, Mr. Rich Sena.  Mr. Sena 
gave a presentation on legislative priorities as related to school funding and distributed a 
handout outlining those priorities.  

Dr. Price provided an update on district enrollment. Our current enrollment is 9,203.  It was 
projected that we would be at 9,126 at this point.  This in a 5% increase and increased 
enrollment is expected to continue.  We should have an update from our demographer in 
December.  

Dr. Price then discussed information regarding Voss Middle School.  Voss Middle School should 
offer much of the same programs and extracurricular activities as BMSS and BMSN (band, 
football, etc).  

Herff Elementary School and Voss Middle School principal positions have been posted. 
Principals should be named in January.   Eighth grade students’ requests for school choice will 
be accepted through the middle of February as the principalships are determined.  

Questions & Answers 

Question:  There was a question about re-testing. 
 
Answer:  Please see information below.  
 
Texas Education Code 28.0216 allows for a district to establish a policy regarding retesting or 
redoing of failed tests or assignments.  Boerne ISD policy states that a student shall be 
permitted the opportunity to retake or redo a failed assignment.  Please see the excerpts below 
from BISD Board Policy online. 

EIA (LEGAL) - GRADING POLICY 

A district shall adopt a grading policy, including provisions for the assignment of grades on class 
assignments and examinations, before each school year.  

A district grading policy:  

1. Must require a classroom teacher to assign a grade that reflects the student’s relative 
mastery of an assignment;  
 
2. May not require a classroom teacher to assign a minimum grade for an assignment without 
regard to the student’s quality of work; and  



3. May allow a student a reasonable opportunity to make up or redo a class assignment or 
examination for which the student received a failing grade.  

Education Code 28.0216 
 
EIA (LOCAL) - GUIDELINES FOR GRADING 
 
The Superintendent or designee shall ensure that each campus or instructional level develops 
guidelines for teachers to follow in determining grades for students. These guidelines shall 
ensure that grading reflects a student’s relative mastery of an assignment and that a sufficient 
number of grades are taken to support the grade average assigned. Guidelines for grading shall 
be clearly communicated to students and parents.  
 
The District shall permit a student who meets the criteria detailed in the grading guidelines a 
reasonable opportunity to redo an assignment or retake a test for which the student received a 
failing grade. 
 
Question:  Why is Pre-Algebra not being taught in BISD?  
 
Answer: The list below outlines the math courses delineated by the Texas Education Agency 
that are allowed for course credit by a student in secondary school.  Pre-Algebra is not 
considered a course and subsequently does not have a curriculum (Texas Essential Knowledge 
and Skills - TEKS) assigned to it.  Local courses can be created, proposed and adopted by the 
school board for consideration to implement in the following year should the district identify 
this as a necessity; however, it must be noted that students would not be allowed to count that 
course as a math credit for graduation purposes.  It would be applied to a transcript as a local 
elective credit only. 



 


